
 

TAMMTB Meeting Minutes 

Call to order 

A meeting of Tamworth Mountain Bikers Inc was held at 7pm at The Tamworth Hotel, on May 9, 2022. 

Attendees 

Elsie McKenzie, Rob McGilvray, Ben Marsh, Jeff Benson, Grant Simm, Ross Aylwin, Alyssa Rogan 

Apologies 

Michael Crummy 

Approval of minutes 

Motion: To accept the minutes from the previous meeting as a true and accurate record of the meeting held 

11/4/2022 

Moved: Jeff Benson  Seconded: Ben Marsh 

Matters arising 

1. Perpetual calendar 

In progress. Ross using this to add winter events to 

2. Trail fairy questionnaire 

Ross to get Ben to do 

3. Prices for lights for night races 

Ross purchased some lights, but they are not bright enough and looking at different ones 

4. Tamworth Cycling Festival 

XCO style race 30th July 

Reports 

Club Activity and Park Activity: 

President has a winter schedule ready to be made public in the next week.  Will include club and 

regionwide races as well as other events. 

Alyssa Rogan has been added to the Rock of Reknown! Thanks for all of Alyssa’s hard work. 

Crummy has been busy preparing for the All-Schools race on the 14-15th May. 

Ross has applied for a $1000 grant through Aus Cycling to get people back into sport. 

Working bee on the 7th of May, around 14 people attended. Focus was mainly on North Hill, berms were 

redone. Spraying on North Hill extension. 

Feedback from the community saying the park is looking really good. 
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Top Loader is being reworked. The bottom half of Top Loader has been completely revamped. The top half 

is next.    

 

Treasurer’s Report:  

Please find attached the finance reports to 30/4/22 showing balances as follows: 

 

RABank - General Acct - $20142.29 

Debit Card $500.00 

Total $20,642.29 

 

    Significant Revenue: 

    Entry Boss for Twilight included initial tern fees etc $823.97 

Moved: Elsie McKenzie Seconded: Ross Aylwin 

 

Secretary’s Report: 

AusCycling AGM 

TRC Grants Hub 

Spam – Twitter,  

 

NIAS Report:  

. 

General business 

1. All Schools Report 

Race preparation is going well and ready for the race this weekend. 

2. Crown Reserves Improvement Fund – JB 

Closes 3/6. Announced in November. Money Given in Feb 2023. 

Jeff is writing a proposing for a grant of $25000 for weed management.  

Grant is looking into a shed option to replace the containers.  An additional shelter near the 

playground. Grant to provide estimates by the next meeting. 

3. Trail Fairies – RM 

Ross and Ben are developing a trail fairy reporting system. 

Further discussion required. 

There is currently no Trail Fairy coordinator.  Rob would like to undertake this job. 

4. No meeting in June due to public holiday. 
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Next meeting 

Our next meeting will be held at the Tamworth Hotel at 7pm on Monday 11th July, 2022 

Meeting close  

Meeting closed at 820pm 

 

   

President  Date of approval 

 
 

 

 


